
 

 

 

DO: GACH BALL DE CHEANTAR CATHRACH PHORT LÁIRGE 

TO: EACH MEMBER OF THE METROPOLITAN DISTRICT OF WATERFORD 

 
 

Re:  Draft Waterford Metropolitan District Council Control of Parking Bye-Laws 2020 - 
proposed amendments 

The following proposed amendments have been reviewed and recommended by the 
Transportation & Infrastructure SPC at their meeting held on 27th February, 2020. 

 

Bye-Law Current wording  Proposed change Reason for 
change 

Part II - Pay Parking 
General 6.(1)(9) 

"Tramore - the 
Promenade" as per 
Schedule 1 - the 
parking of Motorhome, 
Motor Caravans and 
Camper Vans are only 
permitted in 
designated parking 
spaces, within this pay 
and display zone during 
the pay and display 
periods.   Designated 
spaces within this area 
are signed with the 
appropriate 
Motorhome, Motor 
Caravans and Camper 
Vans signage." 

"Tramore - the 
Promenade" as per 
Schedule 1 - the 
parking of a 
Motorhome, Motor 
Caravan and Camper 
Van is permitted in 
parking spaces within 
the Promenade pay 
and display zone during 
the pay and display 
periods provided it 
does not project into 
an adjoining buffer 
area or adjoining 
parking bay area or 
extend into the road 
carriageway.    Vehicles 
that do not meet this 
criteria must park in a 
designated space 

To allow smaller 
style camper 
vans park in any 
space within the 
Promenade pay 
and display area 
where they fit 
into a standard 
parking bay.  



signed with the 
appropriate 
Motorhome, Motor 
Caravan and Camper 
Van signage." 

New bye-law to be 
included "Part VIII - 
Parking Permit for 
Voluntary 
Organisations"  

New bye-law. Insert Part VIII  to 
include bye-laws to 
cover the application,  
issue and particulars of 
the voluntary 
organisation parking 
permit.  

Voluntary 
parking permits 
have existed for 
some time and 
this bye-law is 
required to 
regularise the 
application 
process in line 
with other 
permits and to 
provide a legal 
basis for the 
permit.  

 

 

Your approval is sought to publish the draft bye-laws and commence the public consultation 
process.  A copy of the draft bye-laws are attached for your information. 

 

Fergus Galvin, 
Director of Services 
Roads, Water and Environment. 
16th March, 2020. 
 


